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     C o m m u n i t y   E v e n t s     
Contact: Joan Tollefson 1-505-323-1519/ 553-5820 or email: joan@lcdn.org 

For Health Advise when clinics are closed, call  Nurse Advise 

New Mexico ( NANM )  877-725-2552 open 24 hrs. 

El Rito 

Las Clinicas del Norte Board Meeting - every 4th  Monday, 

6 pm, El Rito clinic Community Room. 

El Rito Library- Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri, Sat, 12 am – 5 pm 

       Library Board Mtgs. - every 2nd Wednesday, 6:00 pm 

El Rito Fire Dept. Mtgs. - every 2nd Wednesday, 7 pm, at the  

El  Rito Fire Station, open to the public. 

   El  Prado Convenience Station at Rural  Events Ctr. Open 5 days 

   Tue-Sat 8am-4pm. Info: North Central Solid Waste 747-8459 

Abiquiu 

Abiquiu Library - Sun, Mon, Tues, Wed, Thurs, 1 pm – 6 pm, 

     located on the Plaza.     

Abiquiu Fire Dept. -   DAY CHANGED to 2nd  Sunday - 6 pm, 

       at the Abiquiu Fire Dept. Station at the REC on Hwy 554.   

Abiquiu Area Emergency Services Project Mtg. - second Wed. 

at 6:00 pm at the Rural Events Center. 

Abiquiu AA Meetings - Wednesday, 5:30-6:30 pm, Abiquiu clinic, 

 &  Saturday, 10:00 am, Abiquiu Library.  New Contact:

Alex at 505-901-7701. 

Abiquiu Al-Alon - will return in late-spring. 

Recycling  -  5 days a wk. Tue-Sat 8am-4pm.   Recycle at the El 

 Prado Convenience Station at the Rural Events Ctr.  For in-

formation call North Central Solid Waste, 747-8459. 

   Ojo Caliente  

Ojo Caliente Fire Dept. Mtg. -  every 1st Wednesday, 7:00 pm 

     Ojo Caliente Fire Dept. 

Recycling Station - Tues-Sat, 9am-5pm, Bldg #35631 Hwy 285/84. 

Cont’d   Five Reasons to Immunize 

Immunizations can save your child’s life.  
Because of advances in medical science, your child 
can be protected against more diseases than ever 
before. Some diseases that once injured or killed 
thousands of children, are no longer common in the 
U.S. – primarily due to safe and effective vaccines. 
Polio is one example of the great impact that vac-
cines had have in the United States. Polio was once 
America’s most-feared disease, causing death and 
paralysis across the country, but today, thanks to 
vaccination, there are no reports of polio in the 
United States. 

Vaccination is very safe and effective.  
Vaccines are only given to children after a long and 
careful review by scientists, doctors, and healthcare 
professionals. Vaccines will involve some discomfort 
and may cause pain, redness, or tenderness at the 
site of injection but this is minimal compared to the 
pain, discomfort, and trauma of the diseases these 
vaccines prevent. Serious side effects following vac-
cination, such as severe allergic reaction, are very 
rare. The disease-prevention benefits of getting vac-
cines are much greater than the possible side effects 
for almost all children. 

Immunization protects others you care about.  
Children in the U.S. still get vaccine-preventable dis-
eases. In fact, we have seen resurgences of measles 
and whooping cough (pertussis) over the past few 
years. Since 2010, there have been between 10,000 
and 50,000 cases of whooping cough each year in 
the United States and about 10 to 20 babies, many 
of which were too young to be fully vaccinated, died 
each year. While some babies are too young to be 
protected by vaccination, others may not be able to 
receive certain vaccinations due to severe allergies, 
weakened immune systems from conditions like leu-
kemia, or other reasons. To help keep them safe, it is 
important that you and your children who are able to 
get vaccinated are fully immunized.  This not only 
protects your family, but also helps prevent the 
spread of these diseases to your friends and loved 
ones. 

Immunizations can save your family time and 
money. A child with a vaccine-preventable disease 
can be denied attendance at schools or daycare fa-
cilities. Some vaccine-preventable diseases can re-
sult in prolonged disabilities and can take a financial 
toll because of lost time at work, medical bills or long
-term disability care. In contrast, getting vaccinated 
against these diseases is a good investment and 
usually covered by insurance. The Vaccines for Chil-
dren program is a federally funded program that   

provides vaccines at no cost to children from low-
income families. Visit http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/
programs/vfc/index.html to find out more about the 
VFC program, or ask your child’s health care profes-
sional.  

Immunization protects future generations. Vac-
cines have reduced and, in some cases, eliminated 
many diseases that killed or severely disabled peo-
ple just a few generations ago. For example, small-
pox vaccination eradicated that disease worldwide. 
Your children don’t have to get smallpox shots any 
more because the disease no longer exists. By vac-
cinating children against rubella (German measles), 
the risk that pregnant women will pass this virus on 
to their fetus or newborn has been dramatically de-
creased, and birth defects associated with that virus 
no longer are seen in the United States. If we con-
tinue vaccinating now, and vaccinating completely, 
parents in the future may be able to trust that some 
diseases of today will no longer be around to harm 
their children in the future. 

For more information about the importance of infant immu-
nization, visit http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines.   
This document can be found on the CDC website 

at:http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/events/niiw/   
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OJO CALIENTE CLINIC    

PO Box 307, Ojo Caliente 87549 

Phone:  (505) 583-2191 

1-866-665-6832     

MEDICAL:  
TUES thru FRI  8:00 am- 6:30 pm 

Confidential Family Planning Title X Services available 

COUNSELING:  583-2191 
Tuesday and Friday  

Call to schedule   

NO DENTAL SERVICES   

ABIQUIU CLINIC 

PO Box 757, Abiquiu 87510 

Phone:  (505) 685-4479 

  1-866-578-1662 

MEDICAL:  
MON thru FRI  8:00 am- 6:30 pm 

Confidential Family Planning Title X Services available 

COUNSELING:  685-4479 
Monday through Friday  

Call to schedule  

NO DENTAL SERVICES  

EL RITO CLINIC 

PO Box 237, El Rito 87530 

Phone:  (575) 581-4728 

1-800-869-7624 

MEDICAL:  
MON and TUESDAY 8:00 am– 6:30 pm 

WEDNESDAY THRU SATURDAY 7:30 

am 5:00 pm.  
Confidential Family Planning Title X Services available 

COUNSELING:  581-4728, # 232 
Mondays and Wednesdays only.   

Please call for an appointment. 

DENTAL SERVICES: 581-0028 
MON thru FRI  8:00 am– 6:00 pm;  

REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR CHILD’S IMMUNIZATION RECORD to all clinic visits  

MENTAL HEALTH CRISIS NM HOTLINE - 1-855-NMCRISIS (1-855-662-7474) 

Donations - listed for one year - Las Clinicas would like to thank the following donors 




